
MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING OF THE 
COAST LABOR RELATIONS COMMITTEE 

Meeting No. 55-21 

Date: August 3, 2021 

Place: Via Teleconference 

Present: For the Union For the Employers 
W. Adams J. McKenna
R. Olvera, Jr. S. Hennessey
C. Williams W. Bartelson
F. Ponce De Leon M. McKenna

Also Present: K. Donovan 

Voluntary Vaccination Program  ___________________________________________________________________________________ 

The CLRC agreed to institute a Voluntary Vaccination Program whereby longshore workers, 
marine clerks, and casuals who have been fully vaccinated shall receive a monetary sum of $369.84 
(equivalent to 8 hours at Basic rate of pay) within 14 days of application in the Dockworker Self-Service 
Portal at https://selfservice.pmanet.org, including submission of a copy of their COVID-19 Vaccination 
Record Card. The CLRC further agreed that it will send out a notice to JPLRCs coastwide regarding this 
benefit and that the time period to apply for the Voluntary Vaccination Program begins on August 25, 2021 
and ends October 15, 2021. 

Date Signed: 08/03/21  Date Signed: 08/03/21    ___________________________   ___________________________  

For the Union: For the Employers: 

https://selfservice.pmanet.org/
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TO: All JPLRCs Coastwide 
 

Voluntary Vaccination Program 
August 3, 2021 

 
On March 6, 2020, the International Longshore and Warehouse Union (ILWU) and the 

Pacific Maritime Association (PMA) issued a joint statement in response to the impact of the 
spread of the coronavirus on dockworkers and operations at West Coast port terminals.  

 
Today, the West Coast ports continue to be the leading gateway for the movement of cargo 

from Asia to the United States. However, operations at the ports were impacted as a result of the 
coronavirus outbreak. 

 
All along, the ILWU and PMA has worked cooperatively and maintained close 

communication with the relevant federal, state, and local government agencies. This includes the 
United States Coast Guard, the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, U.S. Customs and 
Border Protection, local port authorities, and city governments.  

 
Our continuous goal is to work cooperatively to ensure worker safety, keep cargo flowing 

and share credible and timely information that is relevant to ILWU, dockworkers, PMA members, 
shippers, local communities, and other stakeholders who rely on West Coast ports.  

 
Also, both the ILWU and PMA openly advocated for dockworkers to be moved up in 

priority for the COVID-19 vaccinations with the relevant federal, state, and local government 
agencies. As a result, dockworkers were moved up in the tier status and were afforded the 
vaccination(s). The goal always was, and still remains, to provide worker and workplace safety. 

 
In keeping with these efforts and worker safety as a first priority, the ILWU and PMA have 

agreed to institute a Voluntary Vaccination Program whereby longshore workers, marine clerks, 
and casuals who have been fully vaccinated shall receive a monetary sum of $369.84 (equivalent 
to 8 hours at Basic rate of pay) within 14 days of application. Individuals shall submit a copy of 
their COVID-19 Vaccination Record Card to the: 
 

DOCKWORKER SELF-SERVICE PORTAL  
https://selfservice.pmanet.org  

 
The time period to apply for the Voluntary Vaccination Program begins on August 25, 

2021 and ends October 15, 2021. 
 

https://selfservice.pmanet.org/

